
    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    
28th November 2023 

Dear Parent/Guardian, 
Inclement Weather  

What happens if it snows? 
The best way to find out if the school is open or closed is to look on the Caerphilly County Borough website.  
I can access this from home and will update it when there is some news. Once this has been done I will also send a 
text message to all parents, please ensure we have an up-to-date number for you. 
In deciding whether or not to open the school, I will need to take a number of things into account. These include:- 

- The number of staff able to get safely to school 

- The condition of main walkways to the school building including the nursery and two demountables 

- The ability to provide food at lunch time 
 

I, in conjunction with Mrs James, the Chair of Governors, will decide as to whether or not to close the school.  
I always aim to put the decision on www.caerphilly.gov.uk by 7am at the latest. 
As weather forecasts are not always accurate the decision to open or close will be made early each morning. However, 
we recognise the pressure on parents; during longer periods of severe weather I will always aim to give an indication 
the evening before.  
Staff can only answer the phone if they can get into school. Please be aware we only have one line if you try to 
ring. 
 
What happens if heavy snow falls when the school is open? 
Parents will be texted/called and asked to collect their children. The closure will be listed on www.caerphilly.gov.uk  If 
parents are at all worried about the weather deteriorating and this could cause problems with getting children safely 
home from school, children can be picked up early that day. Please go to the school office if this is the case.  
It is for parents to decide if they can get their child to school safely. If you are unable to get your child here safely, 
then we strongly advise that your child remains at home.  
 
Distance Learning 
All pupils have access to a virtual learning platform e.g. Seesaw or Google. Nursery – Year 6 pupils also have access 
to Reading Eggs and/or Maths seeds/Matheletics. Year 2-6 also have access to Times Tables Rockstars. These 
programmes provide continuous opportunities for your children to learn new skills at their own level.  
If school closures is more than one day, staff will be in touch with parents to check in on wellbeing and your child’s 
engagement with online learning.  

 
Kind regards, 
Mrs Nicola Davies  
Headteacher 
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‘No Limits to Learning!’ – ‘Dim Ffiniau i Ddysgu!’ 
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